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Olivehurst Public Utility District 

Agenda Item Staff Report 

Meeting Date:  09/15/22 

Item description/summary: 

Consider Budget Amendment for Water and Sewer County Relocations as part of South County 
Project. 
 
Olivehurst Public Utility District (OPUD) has been working with Yuba County in order to get Sewer and 
Water extension down on McGowan and Highway 65 & 70 as part of an existing Grant that Yuba 
County was approved for Street and Storm Drain Improvements. Fortunate for OPUD, Sewer 
extension and Water Main Extension was covered under the Grant, but OPUD had to cover existing 
relocation cost due to street improvements and Storm Drain updates and new infrastructure for 
County Project. The cost of relocations totals $251,810, which will require a budget amendment to 
the existing Water and Sewer Relocation budget for County Projects.  

 
Fiscal Analysis: 

OPUD reserves roughly $200,000 a year for County Relocation projects. This project alone is roughly $250,810. 

 
Employee Feedback 

OPUD would need to do the Relocations regardless, the only difference is OPUD is under the bid that was 
sourced out by Yuba County, and they have final say on which bidder will do the work. The rate of relocation is 
slightly higher than OPUD projects, but in the long term, it is a cheaper alternative to go forward with the Yuba 
County Bid due to Grant coverage of the New Water and Sewer Infrastructure. 
 
 
 
 

 
Sample Motion: 

Accept Relocation fees per County Received Bid and commence with Budget Amendment. 

 
Prepared by: Swarnjit Boyal, Public Work Engineer 
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APPENDIX A – LAMON BID FOR MCGOWAN PROJECT 
























































